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 NOT YOUR MOM’S ICE CREAM SOCIAL  FROM ADAM HAYDEN 

T he Ice Cream Social here at PCW has been going on 
for many years!  Decades!  It has seen many transfor-

mations over the years.  I’ve been told that it used to be 
in June on a weeknight and it used to be a fundraiser 
event.  Although it has seen its changes through the 
years, one constant remains: people eating ice cream! 

That’s exactly what happened last month on September 
10th.  People came and ate ice cream: not just any ice 
cream either, but Graeter’s Ice Cream! Many, many 
thanks to Bob Graeter for assisting us with the tasty ice 
cream. 

So yes, we gathered, and we ate.  However, this year we 
tried something new; we invited our friend DJ Apryl Reign 
to come out and DJ the event. She was awesome!  She 
played an eclectic array of music that entertained the 
young, the old, and everybody in between.  She even had 
kids and adults alike dancing around and having a blast 
together.   

Thanks to everyone who came out to enjoy ice cream  
and one another!  Special thanks to Lads and Lassies and 

The Healing Space for making it a big success!  ☺ 
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O n October 31st this year we will likely see kids running around that 
evening dressed as Thor, Wonder Woman, and a whole host of  

other costumes – traditional and not-so.  In our house the discussions are 
around the boys dressing up as different iterations of The Doctor from 
Doctor Who.  One costume you probably won’t see is anyone dressing up 
as Martin Luther, John Calvin, Huldrych Zwingli, John Knox, or a host of 
others who were a part of the Reformation.  But maybe someone should 
– after all, October 31st is the 500th anniversary of when Luther nailed his 
95 Statements (Theses) to the door of the church in Wittenburg, Germa-
ny.  This event is what has been traditionally considered the spark that lit 
the Reformation flame.   

While I won’t be dressing up as Martin Luther or John Calvin (I do have a pretty good beard like Calvin did 
though) we are going to be spending some time in October and early November looking back to 500 years ago 
– not as a series of history lessons per se but instead listening to what the Lord spoke to the reformers back at 
that time and how those same themes of the Reformation – the centrality of Scripture for our lives, how we 
are all ministers of the Gospel, the power of God, and the gift of grace – are themes that are vital for the 
church of 2017.  So as we listen to those who came before, we’ll also be listening for how Jesus continues to 
speak to us today as we are in a season that many consider to possibly be a “new reformation” taking place.  
We’ll also be spending some time together during the 10 a.m. hour on Sundays to dig a bit deeper into the 
history and the ideas and how they continue to matter for us today.   

Remembering the Reformation is important because it reminds 
us of how God continues to be speaking.  The church had been 
around for nearly 1,500 years at the time of the Reformers but 
had lost its way in more than a few respects.   

It took the calling of God and the courage to follow the call to 
where the church of Jesus Christ needed to be then.  That is  
a message we all need still today – an openness to how God  
continues to speak in and through (and sometimes even from outside) the church, how we need to  
have courage to follow even into uncertainty, and how Christ’s words to Peter in Matthew 16:18 –  
the church is built, and the gates of Hades will not prevail against it.   

 

           Grace & Peace, 

           Pastor Ed 

 500 YEARS & COUNTING  FROM PASTOR ED d 

P CW has experienced a large number of deaths this year and our Memorial Service Hospitality has been 
working over-time creating a space of comfort and peace after the services. We want to thank Susie 

Limouze for coordinating the volunteers who host the receptions after the services and all who bring in cook-
ies, pies and cakes to make the time special. Thank you for sharing Christ’s love with those who are mourn-
ing; it truly makes a difference! 

 

 

 MEMORIAL SERVICE GRATITUDER 



3 

Grace to you and peace, 

T his month Protestant Christians around the world are commemorating 500 years of the 
Reformation. From 1517 to 2017 the church has continued to reform, guided by Scripture 

and the Holy Spirit to focus on God’s grace made known to us through faith. Grace, God’s un-
conditional love and care for us, is a free gift given to us through the cross of Christ, and it is this 
grace that urges and encourages us on as the church. In Ephesians 2:8 Paul writes “For by grace 
you have been saved through faith, and this is not your own doing; it is the gift of God.” We have the gift  
of God’s grace, and we are always re-forming, being changed and molded by God through the Holy Spirit.   

PCW’s Pastoral Discernment Team is hard at work this month taking what they have 
learned from the summer worship experience, what they heard from the congrega-
tion, and what they have discovered through prayer to make recommendations 
about the staffing needs and realities at PCW. It is a time of change and discern-
ment. Please hold the PDT and Session in prayer as they listen for God’s guidance  
for the future staff needs at The Presbyterian Church of Wyoming and seek to make 
God’s grace known in and through this church. 

October is also a time when you are called to be prayerful about your financial  
contribution to the ministry of PCW. How is the Holy Spirit stirring you to help the 
church live into God’s future in this time of re-form? Pray over your contribution  

and God’s invitation to tithe your income for God’s work. Take some time this month to sit down, look at your 
budget, and hear how God is calling you to help sustain the mission and ministry of the church.   

The Holy Spirit is truly at work as the church listens for God’s vision, clarifies its needs in pastoral leadership, 
and lives into God’s future. It all goes back to God’s grace and care, guiding us by the Holy Spirit through 
change and transition. It is a joy to serve God with you as we celebrate 500 years of church reform.  
 

In Christ,  Pastor Lisa 

THE HOLY SPIRIT IS AT WORK   FROM PASTOR LISAC                       

T he Gifts of Imperfection: Living a Whole Hearted Life 
Wednesdays from 7-9 p.m.  Now - November 15, 2017, with Rev. Mary Laymon. 

Throughout the past four weeks, 58 people have gathered around circle tables for “The Gifts 
of Imperfection” on Wednesday nights at PCW. Together we are learning about Brené Brown’s 
work, identifying who God has created us to be, our authentic self. Through this  
process we are encouraging one another to live fully as we discuss and journal.   

Join us on October 4 for a “midweek retreat.” It will be a unique night for the class. We will 
have “A Taste of PCW,” where we will gather around tables in the Founders’ Room and reflect on what we 
have learned so far. At 7:30 p.m. we will go to the Great Room for time with the Visions Band, then from 8-9 
p.m. the Sanctuary will be open for quiet prayer and meditation. The Founders’ Room will also be available 
for people to journal and have a time of fellowship.  

On October 11,18, 25, and November 1, 8, 15 we will go deeper into Brown’s guideposts as Mary Laymon 
guides us through what we are encouraged to let go of and what we are encouraged to cultivate in our lives. 

Please email Pastor Lisa at lisab@pcwyoming.org or leave a message on the church voicemail 821-8735 ext. 
105 if you would like to join us.  It is not too late to be part of this experience! 

 WEDNESDAY NIGHT BOOK STUDY THIS FALLL   

mailto:lisab@pcwyoming.org
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I t happened! PCW hosted its first annual family lock-in on Friday, September 22nd.  
With the exception of one broken thumb, two knees with carpet burns, and a few 

fewer hours of sleep for all involved it was great!  We ate and played and talked and 
watched a movie and learned a new song and did a bunch of other stuff, too. 

The lock-in was the grand finale of something new we tried called Family Week. Earli-
er that week on Monday we partnered with Lads & Lassies to offer a parenting work-
shop for parents of young children. Wednesday we had a family dinner and then 
taught the children a new song while the adults had some grown-up time! 

When the Lock-in came on Friday it was certainly fun. What I appreciated about it the 
most was the participation. Everyone who attended participated. Of course, I heard a 
few grumbles here and there from kids who didn’t get to do everything they wanted, 
but even the grumbling was minimal. 

What wasn’t minimal was simply a good time. We will definitely build on this year’s 
Family Week and do it again next year.  In the meantime, if there are any ways in 
which you think we can better serve our families, please let us know.   
We are here so that we can serve. 

FAMILY WEEK   FROM ADAM HAYDENM  

T he Wyoming Historical Society is pleased to announce that the John C. Mueller Family  

is sponsoring the 5th in a series of Wyoming Historical Markers, this one featuring The  

Presbyterian Church of Wyoming!  A dedication ceremony will be held on Oct. 29th. 

In November of last year the Historical Markers for the Lockland-Wyoming Train Station in  

Crescent Park, sponsored by the Weckenbrock Family, and the Doughboy Statue, sponsored by 

the Wyoming Woman’s Club, on Civic Center grounds were dedicated.  In August the Barney-Fisk

-Stearns Property, known as Stearns Woods, was dedicated.  This marker was paid for from grant 

funds for Stearns Woods.  On the Village Green, at the corner of Oak and Wyoming Avenues,  

the 4th marker tells of the development of the Wyoming Business District.  This was a gift honoring the Greene 

Family.  Three Historical Markers are in production, and three more are in the process of being written.   

The markers are attractive 24-inch by 36-inch bronze plaques.   

HISTORICAL MARKER  FROM SHERRY SHEFFIELDR  

O ctober is holistic healing month at The Healing Space. Please visit the web link be-
low to learn more about the many donation based programs available through The 
Healing Space of Cincinnati for the month of October. 

Brain Balancing, BodyTalk Public Presentation, Brain Health Forum, Eating Disorders 
Support Group, Elder Wisdom, Gifts of Imperfection, Kundalini Yoga, Mindfulness Med-
itation, Weight Management with EFT and Hypnosis,  Yin Yoga  

http://thehealingspacecincinnati.org/holistic-healing-month/ 

            You can contact The Healing Space at 513-832-0686. 

 THE HEALING  SPACE THIS MONTH 

http://thehealingspacecincinnati.org/holistic-healing-month/
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  SESSION HIGHLIGHTS - SEPTEMBER   FROM DON HOFFMAN 

 Received three new members into PCW through reaffirmation of faith 

 Agreed to serve Communion and hold three services on the second Sunday, December 10 

 Agreed to hold services at 5:30 PM and 11 PM Christmas Eve and a single service on December 31 at 
10:00 AM 

 Received an update on the work of the Pastoral Discernment Team from David Walton and Bill Morley 

 Approved a DRAFT Operating Budget for 2018 and reviewed plans for the Stewardship program  

 Learned about the exciting “Gifts of Imperfection” series and that 20 people from the community will be 
joining with 20 of our PCW members for the ten-week series 

 Heard a report on Women’s Ministry’s planned activities for this fall and next year 

 

 

SUMMARY OF PCW FINANCES 

AUGUST 2017 SUMMARY 2017 Budget Percent 2017 YTD 2016 YTD 

INCOME         

Congregational Support 619,900 92% 337,886 351,990 

Foundation Support 27,500 4% 26,914 15,000 

Other Income 11,000 2% 13,670 9,155 

Designated Benevolence 15,000 2% 2,412 1,162 

Total Income 673,400   380,882 377,307 

EXPENDITURES         

Salaries & Benefits 440,907 64% 288,309 312,045 

Ministry Areas 18,210 3% 9,418 11,934 

Operating (building & utilities) 156,674 22% 90,535 97,454 

Benevolences 63,000 9% 13,542 7,912 

Transfer to Property Reserve 15,000 2% 7,300 12,000 

Total Expenditures 693,791   409,104 441,345 

Income less Expenditure: operating <20,391>   <28,222> <64,038> 

W e would like to thank the Deacons for providing the ministry of hospitality as ushers on Sunday  
mornings. This is an important way of welcoming our visitors, greeting our members, and sharing 

Christ’s love and light. We are so grateful for your work! 
 

  DEACONS  FROM LISA BERNHEISELL 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

W e are excited to share with you that the  
PCW 2018 Stewardship Campaign, "OPEN to 

be Generous in Every Way," is set to begin on Sun-
day, October 1st, and conclude on Sunday, November 
19th.   

This year’s theme is based on a familiar passage in  
2 Corinthians 9:6-14.  We are focusing on verse 11, 
which reads, “You will be enriched in every way so 
that you can be generous on every occasion, and 

through us your generosity will result in thanksgiving to God.” 

To make this scripture a reality in our lives, we need to be OPEN to God and OPEN to share what we have 
been given with others.   

When I think of being OPEN to God and OPEN to Share with others, I am reminded of the disciples.  Peter, 
Andrew, James and John were all fishermen when they were first called by Jesus to “Follow me and I will 
make you fishers of people.”  They dropped their nets, left their boats behind, and, for three years worked 
side-by-side with Jesus, learning to be both OPEN to God and OPEN to Share.  After Jesus was crucified, rose 
miraculously from the dead, and breathed the Holy Spirit on his disciples, we find this same lot, plus Thomas 
and Nathanael, in Galilee.  What were they up to?  Fishing for fish!  Simon Peter said, "I'm going fishing." 
"We'll come, too," they all said.  John 21:3     

Isn’t it human nature for us all to return to the familiar, to fall into ruts, to become, perhaps, more “in con-
trol,” and less OPEN to God and OPEN to Share at times?  I am certainly guilty of the same.  And what hap-
pens when we do this?  We fish all night but catch nothing! 

 

Early in the morning, Jesus stood on the shore, but the disciples did not realize that it was Jesus.   
He called out to them, "Friends, haven't you any fish?" "No," they answered.  He said, "Throw your 
net on the right side of the boat and you will find some." When they did, they were unable to haul 
the net in because of the large number of fish.  Then the disciple whom Jesus loved said to Peter, "It 
is the Lord!" As soon as Simon Peter heard him say, "It is the Lord," he wrapped his outer garment 

around him (for he had taken it off) and jumped into the water. 

 

Thanks be to God that he always pursues, forgives, and encourages us.  Let us all pray that we too would be 
OPEN to cast our nets on the other side of the boat, to jump into the water and swim to Jesus, to deeply 
know his love, and to be OPEN to Share this love as “fishers of people.” 

As we start to consider how we give of our time, talents, and treasure this season, let us be intentional and 
prayerful about our being "OPEN to be Generous in Every Way."       

 

Yours in Christ, 

Rob Keelor  
On behalf of the 2018 Stewardship Committee 
(Rob Keelor, Jessie Modderman, Fritz Naeve, and Doug Vollette) 

  STEWARDSHIP CAMPAIGN  FROM ROB KEELOR  
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New Wyoming Historical Society Tour  
Wednesday, October 18th, from 10:30 a.m. until 1 p.m. 
Sherry Sheffield will guide us through a tour of the renovated Wyoming Historical 
Society located in the lower level of the Wyoming City Building at 800 Oak Ave.  
We will have access to an elevator to take us down for our tour. Plan to meet at  
the Wyoming City Building at 10:30 a.m. and we will go to Gabby’s for lunch at 

 noon.  Please contact Pastor Lisa if you are interested in attending.  

“The Red Sea, From Then Until Now” 
Thursday, November 9th, at Evergreen at 11 a.m. (Please note date change) 
We will gather at Evergreen for a presentation on the Holy Lands. Lunch is provided at noon. Please sign  
up in the Gathering Area or email Pastor Lisa at lisab@pcwyoming.org if you are interested in attending.  
We would like to know in advance how many will be participating.  

 KEENAGERS FALL EVENTSS 

A fter our regular monthly meeting, a subgroup of the Deacons and others,  
are gathering for training and planning visitation for our members and 

community. We would like to be a more caring congregation, and this intention-
al way of discipleship hopes to connect people together as we grow in faith.  
So often we just need someone to listen with us on this journey of faith, and  
we would like to offer that opportunity to you. If you are interested in having  
a member of the Core Care Team visit you, please let the Moderator of the  
Deacons, John Stickney, or Pastor Lisa know.  

S ummer was a great time to explore and re-imagine 
how we worship together. As a result the Visions  

Worship Service has seen some changes, led by our pas-
tors, Tom Haines, the Visions Worship Band, and a core 
group of members who are committed to making this ser-
vice an inspiration to all!  If you have not attended the  
Visions Worship Service in a while, we invite you to come 
check it out! This 9 a.m. service continues to offer a con-
temporary worship style with new music being added regu-
larly.  Within the Great Room there have been some up-
dates to the space, which create a warmer ambiance.  

Come as you are, enjoy coffee and  refreshments, and let's worship together in a Christ-centered, inspiring  
environment. Childcare and Godly Play are available at 9 a.m. 

 VISIONS WORSHIP SERVICE - CHECK IT OUT!   FROM KRISTEN HURD 

 CORE CARE TEAM UPDATE 

W e want to hear from you!  PCW is exploring options and looking at how we can best deliver the news-
letter to you.  Please go online to take a very short (3-question) survey.  We really appreciate your in-

put!  If you have any questions or if you would like to begin receiving Crossroads by email, please contact Debi 
Haines at PCW, 513-821-8735.   Thank you!       Survey link:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/6WPB52L 

PLEASE TAKE A  SHORT SURVEYY 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1  
8 & 11  Sanctuary Worship 
9:00     Visions  Worship 
9:30     NLC Adult Ed  
10:00   Adult Ed 
10:10  JEDI Youth 
10:15 Youth Empowered 
10:15   Upper Room 
11:00   NLC Worship 
7:00   HS Youth Group 

2 
9:00  Wyoming  
         Woman’s Club 
7:00  Worship Cmt. 
7:00  Finance  Mtg. 
7:45 Boy Scouts 

3 
7:30   Men’s Bible Study 
9:15   Prayer Meeting 
10:30 Staff Meeting 
7:00   Narcotics Anon. 

4 

7:30a  Owen Study Grp. 
7:00    NLC Bible Study 
7:00 Gifts of Imperfection           
Taste of PCW 
7:30  Music with Visions     
Worship Band 

5 
8:30a  Bible Study 
3:00    Organ Practice 
6:00    NLC Rehearsal 
6:30   Choir Rehearsal 
7:00   Girl Scouts 
  

6 
6:15a Bible Study 
   

7 
Wyoming Fall Festival 

8 
BE THE CHURCH 
WORSHIP IN THE WOODS 
9:30   NLC Adult Ed  
11:00 NLC Worship 
7:00  MS/HS Youth Group 

9 
7:00  Session 
7:45  Boy Scouts 

10 
7:30   Men’s Bible Study 
9:15   Prayer Meeting 
10:30 Staff Meeting 
7:00   Narcotics Anon. 
 
 

11 
7:30a  Owen Study Grp. 
7:00  Gifts of Imperfection 
7:00    NLC Bible Study 
7:30  Visions  Rehearsal 
 

12 
8:30a  Bible Study 
9:30 Herb Society 
3:00    Organ Practice 
6:00    NLC Rehearsal 
6:30   Choir Rehearsal 
7:00   Girl Scouts 
 

13 
6:15a Bible Study 
 

14 
 

15 
8 & 11  Sanctuary Worship 
9:00     Visions  Worship 
9:30     NLC Adult Ed  
10:00   Adult Ed 
10:10  JEDI Youth 
10:15 Youth Empowered 
10:15   Upper Room 
11:00   NLC Worship 
7:00   HS Youth Group 

16 
7:00  Deacons’ Board 
7:00  Mission Mtg. 
7:45  Boy Scouts 

17 
7:30   Men’s Bible Study 
9:15   Prayer Meeting 
10:30 Staff Meeting 
7:00   Narcotics Anon. 
  

18 
7:30a  Owen Study Grp. 
7:00    NLC Bible Study 
7:00  Gifts of Imperfection  
7:30  Visions  Rehearsal 
 

 

19 
8:30a  Bible Study 
8:30   Herb Society 
3:00   Organ Practice 
6:00   NLC Rehearsal 
6:30   Choir Rehearsal 
7:00   Brain Health THS 
7:00   Girl Scouts 

20 
6:15a  Bible Study 
 

21 
5:00p  Victoria Hurd 
Piano Recital 

22 
8 & 11  Sanctuary Worship 
9:00     Visions  Worship 
9:30     NLC Adult Ed  
10:00   Adult Ed 
10:10  JEDI Youth 
10:15 Youth Empowered 
10:15   Upper Room 
11:00   NLC Worship 
7:00   HS Youth Group 

23 
 
9:00    Mary Wilson 
Prayer Meeting 
7:45    Boy Scouts 

24 
7:30a  Men’s Bible Study 
9:15    Prayer Meeting 
10:30  Staff Meeting 
7:00    Narcotics Anon. 
 

25 
7:30a Owen Study Grp. 
7:00   NLC Bible Study 
7:00   Gifts of Imperfection  
7:30  Visions  Rehearsal 
 
  

26 
8:30  Bible Study 
3:00  Organ Practice 
6:00  NLC Rehearsal 
6:30  Choir Rehearsal 
 

27 
6:15a Bible Study 
 

28 
8:00a THS Yoga 

29 
8 & 11  Sanctuary Worship 
9:00     Visions  Worship 
9:30     NLC Adult Ed  
10:00   Adult Ed 
10:10  JEDI Youth 
10:15 Youth Empowered 
10:15   Upper Room 
11:00   NLC Worship 
7:00   HS Youth Group 

30 
7:45  Boy Scouts 

31  HALLOWEEN 
7:30  Men’s Bible Study 
9:15  Prayer Meeting 
10:30 Staff Meeting 
7:00  Narcotics Anon. 
 

    


